Final Report for a Short Visit Grant from the ESF-ENS@T

Expression of stem cell markers in pheochromocytoma



Preliminary work and purpose of the visit

The aim of this project is to analyze the expression of different stem cell markers (Sox2, Pref1, Thy1) in pheochromocytoma and paraganglioma using immunhistochemical methods. The obtained results of the stainings in tumor material are to be compared to stainings of healthy adrenal tissue, and correlated to genetical diagnosis and clinical data obtained through the Ens@t registry.

So far a cohort of 49 patients could be established, and 12 samples of healthy adrenal tissue are available for comparison. 
The immunhistochemical stainings for Sox2, Thy1 and Pref 1 have been established, and first stainings on tumor material performed.
With the material of the recruited patients we could also contribute to the establishing of a European Tissue Micro Array (TMA) by Ens@t. 

The main purpose of this visit was to stain the TMA material finished up to now, consisting of 200 pheochormocytoma/paraganglioma cases from spain, france, italy and the netherlands.


Work done during the visit

To ensure a successfull stay the material (primary and secondary antibodies, ABC and DAB-Kit) used for the already established stainings was sent to Rotterdam. I was to first stain control slides with murine embryo tissue and healthy adrenal tissue to validate my antibodies and make sure the material survived transport, as to not waste the TMA material in case anything goes wrong.

I acquainted myself with the staining method used in the host-lab in the first days, and then started my stainings on the control sections. 
The first stainings were done using the incubation method as established in the host lab using plastic molds which I expected to work just as fine with my protocol. As the stainings did not work that way I then retried the staining of control sections using flat incubation as I am accustomed to.
Unfortunately I didn’t get the expected results that way either, and have not been able to figure out the problem during the short time of the stay. 
Despite the caution we handled the transport with, carefully making sure the material would be sent at the recommended storage temperature there might have been something going wrong during the transport. It can’t be said for sure where the problem lay, and there was not enough time at hand for further tryouts.

As I could not expect my stainings to work on the TMA-material I did not perform the stainings in Rotterdam. Instead I took the slides with me to munich, where I will stain them once I have reconfirmed that the stainings here still work the way they used to.


Further work planned for this project

The Sox2, Thy1 and Pref1 stainings will be performed on the TMA samples and evaluated. 
There will be further cooperation between AG Beuschlein (LMU) in Munich and Groep de Krijger (Erasmus MC) in Rotterdam for this project.
Stainings for other stem cell markers will be performed on the TMA-material in Rotterdam by Ms. Lindsey Oudijk (Groep de Krijger). 
To present the results eventually a joint publication is planned.




